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Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

Welcome back to Term 1 of 2021.  I trust all Reddam 

families had a wonderful, local, summer holiday, enjoy-

ing all that NSW and the States that were open to Syd-

neysiders, had to offer.    

The start of a new school year is always an exciting 

time and there has been a buzz of excitement around 

the school this week as students reconnected after 

their extensive holiday. We welcome the new students 

to Reddam, in particular, the new Year 7 students who 

embarked on their six-year high school journey on 

Wednesday. They arrived at school for their orientation 

and class placement tests and were joined on Thurs-

day by the rest of the school.  

Wednesday was a day of feeling unique, and being 

the only students in the school was just what was need-

ed to allow Mrs Karney and Mr Compton, as the Year 7 

Coordinators and the rest of the Year 7 Tutors to start 

getting to know the students and help them with the 

transition into High School. There is nothing better than 

knowing what the expectations are when starting any-

thing new for the first time. 

The senior students arrived back to seven new class-

rooms available to them in the refurbished Jewish 

Learning Centre, now known as the Bondi Learning 

Centre. Quite a lot of excitement from students and 

teachers who will be moving into this space. 

I would like to welcome four new members of staff: Ori 

Golan joins the Maths department, Alicia Mather will 

be teaching English, and Maureen Fraser will be in-

volved in the teaching of PDHPE. I know that our com-

munity will make them feel welcome. Having chatted 

to the teachers, they are already enjoying the classes 

they have met to date. Jacinta Lynch joins our team of 

School Psychologists working in the Middle School. She 

has a very good grasp of our school being the mother 

of two sons who are past students.  

During the holidays two Reddam teachers had the joy 

of welcoming their babies into the world.  Ryan Bjorn 

Breheny was born at 11.08am on Tuesday 19th January 

to proud parents Chris and Em Breheny.  

Emma Lambert and her husband Ross welcomed Oli-

ver Allen Lambert, at 7:56 am on Monday 25th Janu-

ary. Congratulations to both sets of parents and wel-

come to Ryan and Ollie. 
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Year 7, Year 8 and Year 9 go off on camp next week. 

The aim of these camps has always been to get stu-

dents out of the city and into the bush, to create an 

environment where students can get to know one an-

other and bond as a year group. Where possible the 

teachers who are accompanying the groups will also 

be their Tutors once they return to school. Their pastoral 

care role is enhanced by the time spent together on 

camp. 

COVID safety measures are still in place as mandated 

by NSW Health and Education Department. We will 

continue with daily temperature checks and regular 

hand sanitising. A number of our “normal” events will 

have to be put on hold due to not being able to have 

more than 30 people gathered in an outdoor venue. 

Our Term 1 Class Cocktail Parties and Information eve-

nings are on hold until restrictions ease. Open Day 

which traditionally occurred in Term 1 will also be on 

hold.   

We will proceed with Beauty and the Beast and even if 

the NIDA theatre has a limited audience, we have de-

cided that the process and preparation for the musical 

is as important as the final show itself. Even if there is no 

audience allowed, we will go ahead and perform at 

NIDA and record the show. 

All the very best to all Reddam families for 2021. 

Dave Pitcairn 

THE SHOW  

MUST  

GO ON! 
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